
STATE ROUTE 4 OLD RIVER BRIDGE MAINTENANCE PROJECT
AT SAN JOAQUIN/CONTRA COSTA COUNTY LINE

First 55-hour Full Highway Closure Scheduled for October 28-31, 2022
One-Way Traffic Control Begins October 31, 2022 to April 2023

SAN JOAQUIN COUNTY – Caltrans is preparing to begin a bridge preventative maintenance and rehabilitation project that 
will make necessary upgrades and repairs of the Old River Bridge on State Route 4 (SR-4), located at the San Joaquin/
Contra Costa County line, east of Discovery Bay.   
This project is required to upgrade existing mechanical and electrical components and to implement structural repairs in 
order to increase the reliability and serviceability of this 100-year-old swing span bridge.
Work will include repairing or replacing equipment that operates the movable portion of the bridge, replacing the electrical 
power supply to the bridge by installing a new cable on the river bottom, and adding a new control board and associated 
equipment to the control house above the traveled way of SR-4 on the bridge structure.
This $10.7 million SB 1 project will be performed by California Engineering Contractors, Inc. (Pleasanton, CA) and is scheduled 
to begin the week of September 19-23, 2022, with completion expected in May 2023 (weather permitting.)
REQUIRED HIGHWAY AND LANE CLOSURES:

• Several 55-hour full highway closures and detour (see map) will be 
required to perform work beginning at 10:00 p.m. on Fridays through 
5:00 a.m. on Mondays.

• Long-term, one-way traffic control will be implemented on SR-4 at the 
Old River Bridge beginning at 5:00 a.m. on Monday, October 31, 2022, 
through April 23, 2023 (weather permitting.) 

 Alternating traffic signals will be installed at the east and west ends of the 
Old River Bridge to control traffic and to allow safe passage for motorists.

STATE ROUTE 4 DETOUR INFORMATION:
• Westbound SR-4 travelers: The detour begins at the Tracy Blvd 
 intersection; south on Tracy Blvd; west on I-205; north on Mountain House 

Parkway; northwest on Byron Road to SR-4.
• Eastbound SR-4 travelers: The detour begins at the Byron Road 

intersection; southeast on Byron Road; south on Mountain House Parkway; 
east on I-205; north on Tracy Blvd to SR-4.

For more information on this project, please visit https://dot.ca.gov/
caltrans-near-me/district-10/ district-10-current-projects/10-1c800
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